
 

CHEYENNE CAPITALS BOARD 
MEETING MINUTES 

Call to order 

A meeting of CCYHA was held at 5:30 P.M. On 09-05-2018, at Laramie County Library. 

Attendees 

President, Vice-President, Secretary, Registrar, Scheduler, Coach-in-Chief, Booster Club, 

Discipline Chair, Safe Sport, Quorum Established. 

James Farrell, Erin Kramer, Jeremy Hemenway, Justin Bylich, Joann 

Members not in attendance 

Treasurer 

Approval of minutes 

Prior minutes were approved. 

Reports 

None 

Unfinished business 

Equipment check out sheets are being created by Brandon (Treasurer). Trying to schedule a day 

to do equipment check out for players. 

George Wolff camp is scheduled for September 10-13. 

Hannah Westbrook is scheduled for December 20-22. 

Contract with the city was passed Monday. 

Season start date is October 1. 108 players are registered to date. Schedulers meeting is 

September 29th in Casper. Caryn and Erin will be attending. Teams are declaring by September 

15. No coaches meeting is currently scheduled. The coaches will send declarations thru email 

and the board will review before submitting to WAHL. We currently have managers and coaches 

for each age division. 

Team meetings will begin. Would like 4 board members present at each meeting. Squirts are 

scheduled for Monday September 24th at 6:30pm, East High School. 
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Coaching clinic is scheduled for October 6th and 7th. Classes for Level 1-3. Level 4 classes are 

October 11/12 in Colorado Springs CO. 

Coaching Committee is finishing up the coach binders that will go to every head coach. 

By laws Committee has finished the Fair play, player/ parent code of conduct. 

New business 

Parents of the High School team are concerned about the A or B choice for the team this year. 

Most parents feel they should be B. Luke motions for the board to choose for the High School 

team and make it declare B. No second. 

3 Bantam parents were present. 9 players are a must to make a team. The bantam team had 11 

players last year. Only 6 are registered currently. 3 options seem to be available. 1. Capitals 

combine with the Laramie B kids and make a rec team in the northern Colorado league. 2. Get 

enough Peewees to help create a team. 3. Bantams combine with the High School team. Keenan 

will be sending out an email to parents and get their input. 

Will email the managers to find out how many players need game socks. Knit are $10.99, and 

Mesh are $19.99. 2 sizes small and large. Luke motions to order socks for ½ the association. 

Michelle seconds it. 

Senior rings. We have 1 boy and 2 girls. Megan, Heather, and Eric. Caryn will email Amy on how 

to order them and get them coming. Team pictures will be October 17th. Keenan will contact the 

photographer to see if they can come Tuesday and Wednesday. 

Stampede has reached out to better the relationship with the Capitals. Mark Lantz and the 

stampede head coach is open to helping this season. Stampede is going to hold a 3 day skills 

camp for the capitals players. 1 hour each session. Stampede players can help with practices as 

long as the head coach agrees. Talking about doing a player of the week, hardest worker, game 

day player and having them go on the ice for the puck drop at stampede games. 

Announcements 

None 

   

Secretary  Date of approval 

 


